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Treasurers message February 26, 2022 
 
Normally this message would be titled Presidents message, however due to the resignation of 
the previous Treasurer, I have taken on that roll and have resigned my appointed office of 
President, and fully intend to run for Treasurer in the upcoming elections to be held at the 
March 12 and April 2 meetings in WA and OR respectively.   
 
Currently we have candidates for the WA VP, WA Secretary, OR Secretary, and Treasurer.  
No one has indicated an interest in running for the President’s position at this time.  If after 
the elections are over, we do not have an elected president the Board (all the elected officers) 
will have to assign the president’s position to one of the current Board members.  
Until that occurs, I will continue to lead the meetings, and I am committed to remain 
chairperson of the Best In The West event.   
 
If you have any interest in becoming a board member please come to the meeting and make 
yourself known.  Term limits have been expanded to three years, and the focus of the next 
three years terms will be to increase our compliance with the Oregon Non- Profit rules and 
procedures, and most importantly to increase membership and participation.   
 
We have currently received 18 registered members for Best In The West.  Plans are 
proceeding to hold the event, and short of the world ending I feel confident it will take place 
as planned.  I am looking forward to seeing the awesome displays our event and our members 
are known for, as well as to see all the happy faces, trading, dealing, and discussing tools.  We 
have started having regular meetings now and I have learned that the most important part of 
the club is the friendships and acquaintances to be made there.   
 
The recent meeting in February again saw a fair collection of tools that were auctioned and 
some very nice collectible pieces offered on the members trade tables.  The next meeting in 
West Seattle will include the first round of officer/board elections.   
 
I was very pleased to receive more than one call from some members who want to be 
involved, not as a board member but for other volunteer functions.  At the last meeting in 
Oregon, Zack Howell enthusiastically volunteered to chair an outreach committee for 
recruiting new members.   
 
There has also been some interest in assisting me in the Treasurers job as I will be seeking 
volunteers to serve as cashiers at the meetings.  There will be some other jobs to be done by 
volunteers as I develop the Financial Management plan for our club.  MY hope is that this 
plan will make the Treasurer’s job less time consuming and easier to pass along to the next 
holder of this office.   
 
The policies and procedures, and bylaws are in the process of being revised.  Policies and 
procedures related to the accounting for and handling of funds in our club will be added to 
these collective documents as they are developed.   
 
Hopefully you are all healthy and well. ,   
 
Conrad Bethold 
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Meeting Dates 2022 
    
 

January  8                   Washington  (was cancelled) 

February 19                                                    Oregon 

March. 12                                                Washington 

April 2                                                            Oregon 

May 14                                                     Washington 

June 11                                                             Oregon 

July                                                            No Meeting 

August. 26-28                                     Oregon (BITW) 

September. 10                                            Washington 

October 8                   Oregon (Jerry Lanes’ La Center) 

November. 19                                              Washington 
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PNTC-November Business Meeting 

Come One Come All to The Best of them All - 

BEST IN THE WEST 2022 
Monarch Hotel and Conference Center near Portland,OR; 
 
August 26 - 29, 2022 
Announcing what will be the return of our wonderful biennial celebration of antique 
and vintage tools. You are encouraged to sign up early for this one as we have a limited 
number of the customary favors for this event. Be looking forward to again to viewing 
the many displays of fine tools presented by our members, and demonstrations and 
discussions as well as parking lot sales, inside table sales and auctions of high end 
antique tools. Of course we will have the customary banquet and presentation of favors 
and awards. 
Photographs of auction items, and a scheduled agenda for the various activities will be 
published on the PNTC website well in advance. Registration forms are now in a 
downloadable format on the site and will be available at the regular monthly meetings. 
I am looking forward to greeting all of you in August. 
Conrad Berthold 
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Meeting held at the Alki Masonic Temple in Seattle, WA 

Acting President/Director Conrad Berthold opened the meeting at 10:00 a.m. with the 

introduction of the Board of Directors: Dale Wakem, OR Vice-President, Vince Bogard, OR 

Secretary, Tim Gray, WA Secretary and Tom Brown, Treasurer.    Volunteers were recognized 

and an appeal for members to apply for open positions on the board and volunteers to assist in 

the BITW was made. New members and guests were recognized and warmly welcomed by 

the membership. 

Treasurer’s Report:  General Fund $12,680.99  Scholarship Fund $14,468.65  BITW Fund 

$1992.40  The 2022 budget proposal was made available to the attending members and will 

also be available to attending membership in December meeting in Oregon. Discussion, 

modifications and adoption will take place in Jan.-Feb. meetings in 2022.Editors Note: See 

proposed budget below. 

Announcements:  The passing of the wives of Doug Gillette and Rudy Pineau was 

announced. Both are named Kathi.    Table rent is $5.00 and will be collected by the treasurer. 

Scholarship:  Annamarie Schmidt (scholarship chairperson) informed the membership that 

she had two tables of merchandise and books available for sale to benefit the scholarship 

program.    It was also announced that one recipient had postponed his education and as a 

result only one scholarship will be awarded this year. 

Old Business:  The BITW for 2022 continues to move forward with the dates of August 26 

thru 28. Volunteers are needed to help with the event and should see Conrad to schedule. 

Conrad will meet with the Monarch management in December and will have more details. 

By-Laws:  Jim Gillis and the Board continue to work on rewriting the by-laws. Still a lot of 

research and discussion in progress and will keep the membership informed. 

New Business:  Conrad asked the attending members to check the membership roster and 

make any changes in anticipation of a reprint for the 2022 BITW. Election for new 

officers/directors was discussed with the election postponed until March or April. Anyone 

wanting to stand for election should submit their name to a board member. A proposal was 

made to increase the term of officers from two to three years and was adopted.    There was 

also a proposal the eliminate the 2% sales tax. A short discussion followed and was approved. 
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Steve Broderick (Computer Operator and roster custodian) and Jack Webber (WA librarian) 

will be vacating their position. Anyone wishing to volunteer will be appreciated. Greg Cheney 

will fill Jack Webber’s vacancy. 

Good of the order:  The days schedule and theme of the day was announced; the meeting 

was closed; and open sales commenced. 

Meeting Dates 2021 and 2022  Dec. 11 OR   Jan. 8 WA  Feb. 19 OR   Mar. 12 WA  April 2 

OR   May 14 WA   June 11 OR  Aug. 26-28 OR (BITW)   Sept. 10 WA   Oct 8 OR  Nov. 19 

WA 

Tom Brown  For Tim Gray 

 

 

 

 
 
 

2022 Budget Proposal 
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INCOME 
 
Membership Dues (350 x $25.00)   $8,750 
 
Meeting Auctions ($13,000 @15%)     $1,950 
 
Table Fees (30 x $5.00 x 9 meetings)   $1,350 
 
BITW Auction  
(Estimated based on 2012 15% of gross sales)  $3,000 
 
TOTAL      $15,050 
 
EXPENDITURES 
 
Facility Rental (9 meetings x $300)   $2,700 
 
Scholarship Fund     $5,000 
 
Insurance          $400 
 
Tax Preparation Fees         $500 
 
Internet Subscription         $400 
 
Legal Consultation       $1,000 
 
Organizational Administration     $1,400 
   (Office supplies, ink, name badges, postage etc.) 
 
Department of Justice (Report filing fees)         $60 
 
Advertising            $280 
 
Scholarship Stipend           $200 
 
Guest Speaker (In House)          $200 
 
Library Acquisitions           $200 
 
Health/First Aid Supplies             $35 
 
Coffee & Donuts (9 x $15.00)           $135 
 
TOTAL         $12,500 
 
BALANCE        $2,540 
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Officer Changes 

Tom Brown has resigned as Treasurer of the Pacific Northwest Tool Collectors. 

By appointment of the Board of Directors, Conrad Berthold will take over the treasurers’ 

position in the interim, until upcoming board elections are completed. Conrad will resign his 

elected position as WA VP and his board appointed position as President until upcoming 

elections.  Conrad will continue to lead the club Board meetings and business meetings until 

the elections are completed. 

 

Members: David Kingston has passed away. His wife Violet is still with us. There is no 

service scheduled at this time. 

Eugene	Johnson	has	passed	away.	There	is	no	service	scheduled	at	this	time.	

	

	

 
PNTC	Feb.	19,	2022	Minutes	
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Meeting	held	at	Bill	Racine’s	in	Hillsboro	OR.		Conrad	Berthold	opened	the	meeting	at	10	

a.m.	with	introduction	of	officers	in	attendance	(Conrad	Berthold,	Treasurer;	Vince	

Bogard,	OR	Sec;	Dale		_________,	OR	VP;	Tim	Gray,	WA	Sec),	volunteers,	new	members	and	

guests.		Today’s	schedule	was	announced.			

Officers:	Tom	Brown	resigned	as	Treasurer,	the	Executive	Board	voted	to	approve	

Conrad	Berthold	to	be	interim	treasurer.	He	will	resign	the	Washington	VP	post	and	as	

the	Board	appointed	President.		Conrad	will	continue	to	run	meetings	until	elections	by 

appointment of the Board of Directors; 

	

Treasures	Report	&	Budget	review:		No	report	on	bank	balances	as	the	treasurer	

position	is	in	transition.		The	Board	approved	Jim	Gillis	as	a	check	signer	in	addition	to	

Conrad	Berthold	also;	PNTC	banking	is	changing	from	Columbia	to	Wells	Fargo.  	Jim	

Gillis	will	be	added	to	list	of	volunteers	for	future	agendas.		

Editor’s	Note:		See	below	for	the	January	2022	Treasurer’s	Report.	Most	recent	available.	

	

PNTC	2022	Budget	–	Motion	made	and	carried	to	approve	the	budget	as	presented.		

Approval	still	required	by	Washington.	

	
Scolarship	Report	-	Anne	Marie	has	sent	the	2nd	payment	to	the	recipient	attending	
Boat	School.	
	
Announcements	-	$5	table	rent;	Conrad	will	collect	
	
OLD	Businesss	

BITW	2022	-	Aug.	26	thru	28.		Need	Volunteers.	Registration	forms	available	on	line	and	

on	the	table.			See	Conrad	

Bylaw	rewrite	On	hold,	waiting	for	officer	elections	

NEW	Business:	Explained	new	financial	organization	following	treasurer	change.		We	

will	need	volunteers	for	the	financial	management	plan;	cashiers	for	both	Oregon		&	

Washington	will	need	to	be	appointed;	as	well	as	a	check	reconciliation	officer	to	

separate	the	duties	in	regard	to	handling	of	funds.	
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A	few	printed	copies	of	the	newsletter	are	available.	

	

Nomination	of	Officers:		Darrel	Six	nominated	himself	for	WA	VP	position,	2nd,	and	

carried.	

Current	nominees	for	office	are:	
	 President	–	vacant	
	 Treasurer	–	Conrad	Berthold	
	 WA	VP	–	Darrel	Six	and	Steve	Crow	
	 OR	VP	–	vacant	
	 WA	Secretary	–	Walt	White	
	 OR	Secretary	–	Vince	Bogard	(served	since	2016)	

			
Good	of	the	order:		Anna	Marie	Schmidt	suggested	the	club	consider	creating	a	

Memorial	fund.		

David	Kingston,	a	longtime	member	from	Washington,	an	Englishman,	artist	and	craftsman,	

has	died.		Tom	Brown	is	administrator	of	his	estate	and	is	assisting	his	widow	who	has	

health	issues.	

Gene	Johnson	is	very	sick	and	in	hospice.	

	

Membership	Outreach	Committee:	Zach	Howel	has	volunteered	to	chair	this	

committee	and	Mike	Bjur	will	join	him.		Contact	them	if	you	are	interested	in	helping	

grow	the	club.	

Todays	schedule:				Display	??,			open	sales,				Auction	:	11:00	AM	
	

Meeting	Dates	2022	

March	12	Washington,	 April	2	Oregon,	 	 May	14	Washington,	

June	11	Oregon	Flea	Market,	 	 	 	 									July	No	Meeting	

Aug.	26	-28	BITW	Monarch	Hotel	 	 	 Sept.	10	-	Washington	

Oct.	8	-	Oregon	Jerry	Lane’s	LaCenter	Washington	 Nov.19	-	Washington.			

	
/s/	Vince	Bogard,	Oregon	Secretary	
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January	Treasurer’s	Report	
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February	Auction	
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Announcements 
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